
Sheridan Gardens Neighborhood Association Public minutes 05/20/2010

Updates:

· Community Betterment Grant:  $2500 for a working budget - Flyers, Potluck, etc.  Want ideas from the community as well.

· Neighborhood Based Service Deliver Program (NBSD):  There are 57 neighborhoods recognized, soon to be 58.  However, the NBSD only has 9 officers.  They currently cover 29 neighborhoods and are uncertain If they can cover any other neighborhoods with the current budget cuts.  There are 6 criteria you need to meet to be covered, but Lt. Gonzalez (577-2433 cell; jagonzalez@dmgov.org) did not know what these are.  Because of the late notice, he was unable to have an officer present at this meeting, but  out what these criteria are.  Lt. Gonzalez is going to put Chris in contact with the traffic officer for our area to address some of our concerns.  If non-emergency issues occur, contact him, rather than Officer Allison, and he will try to get an officer to us.

· Neighborhood Potluck:  Purpose is to get more interest in the NA.  It was tentatively scheduled for 09/11/2010, but this is the date of the IA/ISU game.  We want to do this before our annual meeting.  We agreed to move this to 09/18/2010, with a rain date of 09/25/2010.  Association will provide the main dish (beef burgers), asking residents to bring dishes and possibly their recipes.  Entertainment ideas, we are going to ask Jason Brown to do this.  May have some local bands.  Harry Scott lives next door to a lady whose children have a band from the area that is now recording.  He will ask her for contact information to see if they would be interested.  Cindy Lyon has volunteered to assist with this potluck.  Going to be an alcohol free activity as it will be a family event.

· Board Membership, Kurt Lee is now on the board.  We need 2 more members until Sept.  

· Northeast Neighbors (6/21 @ 6pm @ East Side Library meeting room):  Their website grant - we would like to know what our residents would like.  Next month is the meeting with Parks and Rec.  We also heard from the Board of Zoning and Adjustments.

New Items:

· DSM Firefighters are really fighting with the budget cuts:

1. They are going to have longer response times, working overlapping shifts to cover for the cuts, less trucks, etc.

2. July 4th, 5th, 6th, they will be wearing pink T-Shirts.  “Care Enough to Wear Pink” T-Shirts are for sale for $10.  $3 will go towards Breast Cancer research, $7 will go towards the fire department.  We have sheets where people can purchase these and turn them in.  

3. Sept 11th, they will be having a tribute on the bridge with all of the money going to the DSM Fire Department.

· Grays Woods Neighborhood Flea and Tag Sale on June 4th-6th.

School Board Members:

Present:  Patty Link, Margaret Buckton

· Connie and Dick did go back to the school board with our concerns.

1. Very hard impacted by budget shortages.  Were authorized $11 million that they were told to spend and once they already budgeted this, it did not come through.

2. Our 10% across the board budget cut is the largest in Iowa history.

3. They have 9 schools that have been labeled as consistently under performing schools.  They are in the bottom 5% of schools with certain poverty levels.

4. Title 1 funds will be provided by the government, but this may not increase the budget.

5. Our budgeting issues are the worst they have been since the Great Depression.

6. They are currently negotiating the budget for next year.  This is done with the School Board and the Union.  It takes the agreement of all parties to make changes.

7. They did have 48 pink slips for teachers for next school year, but this number is going down each week, due to attrition.  The teachers that are called back, are called back based on the pool that were listed as an “excess jobs”, seniority, as well as many other factors.  For baccalaureate schools, teachers must have Ivy League training; for any particular position, they must have the correct training and certification.  

8. Some of the decisions which are passed down are building based, so the Principal for each school gets to make some of the decisions.  There are district level people, such as the head of the Music department, that are told that they are in excess of a certain amount and have to cut the fat.  So they would go to the principals of the buildings to ask them how they want to cut the fat at their school.  Our residents expressed concern that the principals should contact the parents to help make decision about what is cut.  Patty/Margaret explained that once a school is listed as a consistently under performing school, a lot of their choices are taken away.  Francis expressed the concern that the Federal Government seems to pass down mandates that are funded and it causes more issues.  Why do we need the government?  Margaret explained that she used to train board members on how to read through and deal with these mandates.  She said that she saw schools that were really having issues before the “No Child Left Behind” mandates, but are now doing so much better because of all of the programs mandated.  Others expressed that kids are leaving these schools (going to private school, going to other schools, etc) because of all of the mandates at some of the schools, such as Hoyt.  The programs seem to punish or bring down the higher performing students.  Margaret explained that they are watching the levels for those kids that are at higher percentiles are increasing ground, not losing ground. 

9. Harry Scott - He expressed concern that the number of students has actually decreased and the money is going towards administration (buildings, etc), rather than teachers.  Margaret explained that many schools are combining, such as elementary and middle schools.  She gave a few examples.  This way they could share the cost for librarians, nurse, counselor, secretary and principal, etc.  Because they have built new buildings, the buildings are more energy efficient, etc.  The money that is used for building new buildings is from funds that cannot be used to pay teachers, it is a separate fund.

10. Harry Scott - He expressed concern that teachers have a gag order to not discuss the fact that non-qualified people are doing counseling, etc.  Margaret stated that 3 of the Counselors came to their last meeting and expressed their concerns.

11. Chris asked about how we can get more information about the kids bussing in and who holds the principal responsible if a school is consistently failing.  Are all of the bad/problem students coming to the East side?  Many people explained that this is the way it feels.  Chris explained that there have been violence issues, problems at the 4 Mile Community Center, etc.  This is driving property values down, causing people to not want to live in this community, no attractive schools, etc.  Margaret explained that if a school is identified as one of the consistently under performing schools, that the principal must be replaced if they have been in place for more than 3 years.  She explained that the department of Education website has information about performance at schools.  Patty knows Mary Lynn Jones who tracks this information about bussing in, so she will get this information for us.  Beth Nigget is the lawyer for the School District.  

12. One resident spoke up about sales tax increases that happened in Arizona and wanted to know if the School Board has projections to know what the economy is going to look like.  She thinks they need to start planning now to try to avoid things getting worse.  She also knows that there are problems with the principals making the decisions without getting input from the parents.

13. Harry Scott - explained that people who move into the neighborhood are moving back out once they find the problems with the schools.  He wants to know what the School Board is looking out with this.  Patty explained that we did actually grow last year.  Margaret explained that they had 7 public budget discussions.  They have lost administrative people as well, including their PR person.  They explained that these are volunteer unpaid positions.  They explained that the school board does care about students graduating from our school district.  They have suggestions/input  options on their website to ask what it means to graduate from Des Moines public schools.  

14. Patty has done community outreach non-stop for 3 years, wants input for forward thinking, etc.  She wants to know what we want our kids to know when they graduate.  She explained that they have had 9 public forums about this budget.  She said next years budget is going to be even worse.  She would like volunteers for the Community Linkage Committee.  They are also looking for individuals who will report to the board before the budget is presented with their concerns and how to make it better.  Both are low commitments.  Final budget decisions are made in February/March.  They will be starting in October to plan the next one.  

15. Patty explained that her children are going to Perkins and that 60% of the kids there are ESL and that they are not a persistently under performing school.  ESL kids scores are not counted towards this statistic for the first 90 days that they are in the school system.

Issues from Residents:

· Parks & Rec - address the vandalism, etc at Sheridan Park 

· Larry mentioned that there is a rental house on his street that is having problems with renters that are drug users, etc.  Harry explained that there is a landlord association that these problems need to be brought up to as they address these concerns.

· Street parking issues - there is a 24 hour limit for parking, then the vehicle must be moved.  There is no limit to the number of cars per household.  There is a distance they must be from stop signs, driveways, etc.  We went over the other items, such as parking in front of a fire hydrant, etc.  

· A resident explained that there is a home behind her that seems to have numerous families living in one home and that it seems to be rotating families and children.

· Many brought up concerns about the ATV (4-wheelers) issues and wants to know what to do.  Chris explained that we have been asked to call the police each time so that they realize there is a problem.  It would be even better if you have them come to your house and you point out the house where the people live that are doing this.

· Next SCRUB day is 6/19.  Open from 7 am - 1 pm.,  others dates are 7/17, 8/21, 9/18, 10/16, 11/20.

· Is there a place to call the city to come pick up stuff people have dumped?  281-4950 is the number for public works who will do this cleanup.

· Numbers to call if getting issues with various problems

1. Vice and Narcotics Officer Griffith 208-5016 can be contacted whenever there is suspicion of a drug house, etc.  He will address this.  

2. Graffiti Hotline - 237-1808.  If it is hate graffiti the city pledges to have it cleaned up in 24 hours.  If it is other stuff, they pledge 3 days.  If it appears to be gang related, they have the gang officers come out to document and try to get more information on it.


